[image: image1.jpg]Conservateurs / Conservators

T i r




Newsletter :  January, 2018
The Conservators continue restoration work with Raisin Region Conservation Authority (RRCA) and partners.
The 5 year drawdown, to remove cattail overgrowth and recreate more open water, led by Ducks Unlimited Canada (DUC) and RRCA, ended in 2017. The Marsh is again full of water. Frogs love it, multiplying rapidly as evidenced by the abundance of tadpoles. Visitors love it, having waited patiently for this day for over 5 years.
 With over $70,000 in funding from federal and provincial governments, foundations and the public, we have continued with the restoration of breeding habitat for fish, turtles and wetland birds. Additional cattail-resistant areas of open water were dug in the Eastern Marsh in early 2017. See the results at YouTube and select Cooper Marsh East Cell July 2017. We are planning to create large ponds in front of and close by the visitors centre in winter 2018/2019 if current funding applications are successful. Since 2012, the Conservators have raised over $0.5 million for the restoration of Cooper Marsh. 
Our popular fundraising social events, the Spring Fling and Fall Wine and Cheese will continue in 2018 with the Spring Fling and Silent Auction on May 6 and the Wine and Cheese on September 30, both from 2.00-4.00pm. The Conservators’ AGM will be held at the visitors centre on Sunday, March 18 at 2.00pm.
Volunteers, including several Conservators, have helped create a native plant botanical station and wildflower nursery at Cooper Marsh. It is led by Chris Critoph (RRCA) and Dr. Philip Fry who is transferring his stock to Cooper Marsh from his now “retired” wildflower nursery at the Old Field Garden and Wildflower Nursery at Oxford Station near Kemptville. Many plants are growing in the nursery and wildflower meadowlands by County Road 2. A new wildflower garden was created opposite the visitors centre. RRCA has also received funding to create new butterfly- and song bird-friendly habitat in land adjacent to the wetlands by County Road 2. Join the wildflower volunteers by contacting Chris at 613 938 3611, ext.223.
Much wildlife is returning to Cooper Marsh as a result of all the restoration work. Sandhill Cranes nested once again in 2017, having first taken up residence in the spring and summer of 2016. A bird survey this summer by Bird Studies Canada identified many important species, including Sora, Least Bittern, Pied Billed Grebe and Virginia Rail. The Common Gallinule also bred for the first time in years. Beautiful white Great Egrets appeared as regular visitors, many species no doubt attracted by all the water and increase in the frog population.
An initiative led by Conservator Ian Macintosh has resulted in the creation of a beautiful new sign at the entrance to the Main Marsh. This resulted from a partnership with local businesses, identified on each side of the sign, now contributing annual funding supporting Marsh restoration and maintenance projects. We thank them and Phil Barnes at RRCA for all his artwork. We welcome other future business partnerships to both help promote the local economy as well as helping us restore Cooper Marsh.
Following consultations involving DUC and Ministry of Natural Resources and Forests, Conservators and RRCA, a 5 year drawdown and restoration of the West Marsh has been initiated. Involving major repairs to the perimeter wall, it will be financed by ongoing fundraising involving DUC, RRCA and the Conservators.

Educational classes run by the River Institute at Cooper Marsh, for children/students of all ages, were once more a great success. Run by professional educators, day camps and 12 local and regional schools made up the mainstay of the visits. In 2017, 1258 students attended classes, involving 47 school programs.
For more information, visit rrca.on.ca and click on Cooper Marsh. You can also contribute to the Conservators restoration work with secure electronic, tax-deductible funding at rrca.on.ca, clicking on CanadaHelps. Include your name, address and e-mail so we can recognize your contribution to Cooper Marsh and send you an official tax receipt and keep you updated. If you are able to join us at the Conservators to help look after the Marsh, please call Robin Poole at 613 347 7673.
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